
Fortuna Police Department 

Posted on: November 12, 2016 

Fortuna High School threats case update 

The Fortuna Police Department is continuing our investigation on the threats reported to us on 
Thursday afternoon, involving two students who reportedly had the intention to commit an act, 
or acts of mass violence at Fortuna High School’s Pep Rally, scheduled for that afternoon. 
Both individuals were arrested, and found to have items in their possession which lent 
credibility to those threats. 
We have also become aware of further allegations of planned violence on social media by other 
individuals.  These allegations and reports are being taken very seriously and have been 
followed up by investigating officers.  These allegations have been found to not be credible. 
However, our department continues to work closely with the Federal Bureau of Investigation 
and the US Attorney’s office on this investigation. 
As an added precaution, there will be a strong law enforcement presence at the High School on 
Monday to help allay any fears that students, staff and parents may have following Thursday’s 
arrests. 
As more information becomes available to us as result of this investigation, we will provide 
pertinent facts to help dispel any unfounded rumors being circulated on social media and by 
other means. 
We ask that citizens call the department, at 725-7550, with any information that they may have 
regarding Thursday’s incident, or any rumors regarding any threats to students or other 
citizens. 
 


